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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PRECONSIDERED PROPOSED INT. NO:  -A
COMMITTEE: Criminal Justice

	[bookmark: _GoBack]TITLE: A Local Law to require the board of correction to report on the impact on incarcerated individuals of closing jails on Rikers Island, and to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the mayor’s office of criminal justice to report on progress in closing jails on Rikers Island
	SPONSORS: Council Members Ayala and Levin


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Preconsidered Proposed Intro. No. -A would require the Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice (MOCJ) and the Board of Correction (BOC) to publish semiannual progress reports on closing jails on Rikers Island and opening jail facilities outside Rikers Island.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and would be repealed after July 1, 2028.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$59,636
	$238,544
	$238,544

	Net
	$59,636
	$238,544
	$238,544


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that BOC would require two additional staff members to carry out the requirements of this legislation. One position would be a Community Coordinator, for an annual cost of $92,084 per year (fringe included). The other position would be a City Research Scientist II, for an annual cost of $124,774 (fringe included). Additionally, BOC would need $21,686 to cover additional Other Than Personal Services (OTPS) Costs. It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures by MOCJ because MOCJ would use existing resources to implement the requirements of this legislation.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Board of Correction
New York City Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice
New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Peter Butler, Financial Analyst		
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  	Eisha Wright, Unit Head, Finance Division
				Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director, Finance Division
			       	Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division 	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was first considered by the Committee on Criminal Justice, at a hearing held jointly with the Committee on General Welfare, as a Preconsidered Introduction on October 2, 2019 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation version, Preconsidered Proposed Int. No. -A, will be considered by the Committee on Criminal Justice at a hearing on October 16, 2019. Preconsidered Proposed Int. No. –A will be introduced to the full Council on October 17, 2019, and upon a successful Committee vote, it will be submitted to the Council for a vote on October 17, 2019.             
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